
 

LOWER TULLY STATE SCHOOL E-NEWSLETTER 
Week 2, Term 2: Tuesday 23rd April 2024 

 

Loyalty, Tolerance, Strength & Success 
 

ANZAC Day Commemoration at LTSS Parade, Wed 24th April at 2.15pm 

ANZAC Day March & Commemoration in Tully Thursday 25th April from 
9.30am 

LEST WE FORGET   

 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

We had a cracking start to Term 2 with the Cross Country held last week.  A big shout out to 
all the students for getting in there and having a go, you all did a fantastic job!  As always, 
we love having our families coming along to join us and cheering on the children.  Thank 
you!  A massive THANK YOU to Ms Jo Davies for organising and running the event.  A great 
Day 😊 

Some school messages…. 

 School Tuckshop – we are still looking for volunteers to do school tuckshop on a 
Friday.  Please contact the school if you can help out for a day. Please call the school 
for more information. 

 Playgroup each Friday 9am – 11am for under 4’s.  Come along for some games and 
activities with Ms Jo. 

Staffing news…. 



 CONGRATULATIONS to Ms Charlotte who has won a Business Manager position at 
Bryon Bay Community School.  Ms Charlotte’s last day will be Friday 3rd May as she 
will be on leave for the remainder of the term.  We are currently advertising for a 
replacement.  Ms Charlotte is a valuable member of our team here at LTSS and we 
wish her all the very best in her new position.  Goodbye and Goodluck 😊 

 Mr Adrian O’Brien will be on leave from 13th May for the remainder for the term (6 
weeks), Mrs Chris McLean and Helen Southern will cover the P-2 class during this 
time.  We wish Mr O’Brien a speedy and healthy recovery from hip surgery. 

 Mr Joe, our part-time gardener has resigned and is off to work with his son.  We 
thank Mr Joe for all of his hard work over the past 5 years. Mr Joe has even painted 
the whole school inside and out…. what an amazing job!  Thank you, Mr Joe, we will 
miss you. 

On Wednesday 24th - we will be holding our School ANZAC Ceremony at 2.15pm in the 3-6 
classroom.  Please come along to share this special occasion with our staff and students.  
Mr Frost will be playing the bugle for The Last Post, classes will lay wreaths and poems will 
be read out by students. Hope to see you there. 

Thursday 25th - students and families are invited to meet in front of Rafters, on Butler 
Street at 9.30am.  Students are to be dressed in their school uniform for the march.  We 
encourage student participation in this special event. 

School is open as normal on Friday 26th April. 

Have a great week 😊 

Cyndi Bowyer 

Principal 

CROSS COUNTRY   

The LTSS Cross Country Event was a great success.  Students made us proud and the 
weather held out for us.  A sincere thank you to Miss Jo for coordinating much of this event.  
We were happy to see many of our students participate and it was lovely to see so many 
parents come along and support our students. 

     



     

TUCKSHOP THIS WEEK    

 

Tuckshop order forms were sent home yesterday.  This week’s Tuckshop will be a sausage 
roll, muffin and popper.  Please ensure that all orders are returned to the school’s Admin 
office by no later than Wednesday morning with the correct $5 payment.  We are 
requesting more volunteers for our weekly tuckshop event.  If you would like to run 
tuckshop in week 3, please let the school office know asap. 

 

A LITTLE BIT ABOUT…  

Miss Jo has been a Teacher Aide at Lower Tully State School since 2006.  Miss Jo 
works mostly with the P-2 students supporting Mr O’Brien.  Miss Jo helps out 
with many sporting events at the school, runs our LTSS Playgroup and is also the 
President of the Tully Show.  When not working, Miss Jo loves to go camping 
out west and spend time with her family.  We thank Miss Jo for her years of 
service to our school, our students and all that she does for the Tully 
community.  

 



 

      

LTSS Dates for your Calendar: 
Breakfast Club: each Thursday, 8.30am to 8.45am, run by 

Chappy Steve 

Tuckshop: Friday 26th April (pre orders only) 

ANZAC Day Parade (at school): Wednesday 24th April at 2.15pm 
in Library, parents welcome 

ANZAC Day Commemoration March & Ceremony: Thursday 
25th April, meeting in Tully at 9.30am, outside Rafters on Butler 

Street 

Tully 100 Celebration: Saturday 8th June, Float Parade through 
Tully & Tully SS 

LTSS Athletics Carnival: Friday 14th June 

Playgroup: each Friday, 9am -11am at LTSS, run by TA Miss Jo 

   

 

 

 

 

Loyalty, Tolerance, Strength, Success 

Be safe, be respectful, be responsible and be a 
Learner.  


